Comments Opposing Congressman Zeldin’s Effort to Rewrite the Endangerment Finding
I strongly oppose Congressman Lee Zeldin’s attempt to rewrite or undermine the Environmental Protection Agency’s Endangerment Finding. This science-based determination, issued in 2009 and upheld repeatedly by the courts, recognizes that climate pollution from greenhouse gases endangers public health and welfare. It is the foundation for the EPA’s responsibility under the Clean Air Act to limit harmful emissions.
Weakening or eliminating the Endangerment Finding would ignore decades of peer-reviewed research showing that rising carbon emissions are fueling extreme heat, wildfires, droughts, flooding, stronger storms, and the spread of disease. These impacts are not abstract—they are already harming communities across the country, threatening our health, safety, economy, and environment.
This reckless move would dismantle critical safeguards that protect Americans from dangerous pollution and climate disruption. Rolling back the Endangerment Finding would increase risks of asthma, heart disease, respiratory illness, and premature death, especially for children, seniors, and vulnerable communities. It would also lock us into more costly disasters and undermine our global leadership in addressing climate change.
I urge you to reject any effort to rewrite or weaken the Endangerment Finding. Science, the law, and the health of our communities demand that we strengthen—not dismantle—our protections from climate pollution.

